

Level 6 McKell Building – 2-24 Rawson Place, Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 2677 Sydney NSW 2001 | DX 1517 SYDNEY Tel 02 4321 5468 | TTY 8268 1450 | email: SIRACEOffice@sira.nsw.gov.au ABN 19 241 815 442 | www.sira.nsw.gov.au

5 September 2017

Reverend the Hon. Fred Nile Chair Portfolio Committee No.1 c/- Budget Estimates Secretariat

Via email: budget.estimates@parliament.nsw.gov.au

## Dear Reverend Nile

I appeared as a witness yesterday in the Budget Estimates hearing on Finance, Services and Property and I am writing to correct one of my answers.

On reviewing the transcript I have realised that I misheard the question below and mistakenly provided an incorrect number in response.

Mr DAVID SHOEBRIDGE: From September to Christmas, for the rest of this calendar year, how many workers do you estimate will have their benefits terminated?

Ms DONNELLY: Our current projection is 4,423.

In answering the question, I mistakenly provided the projected numbers for the financial year until 30 June 2018.

The correct answer to the question is 1917.

Please accept my apologies for this error. I would be grateful if my corrected response could be distributed to the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Ms Carmel Donnelly
Acting Chief Executive
State Insurance Regulatory Authority